
 
  
 

 

 
Notice of Application 

 
Maritime Electric 

Open Access Transmission Tariff Changes 
 

Maritime Electric Company, Limited has filed an application 
with the Prince Edward Island Regulatory & Appeals 
Commission seeking approval of changes to certain charges 
under its Open Access Transmission Tariff (“OATT”). 
 
BACKGROUND 
The OATT, approved August 1, 2018, Order UE18-05, defines 
the terms, conditions and price by which third parties can 
access Maritime Electric’s transmission system. Maritime 
Electric is required to apply, at least once every three years, 
for approval of its transmission revenue requirements. In the 
Application, Maritime Electric seeks approval of its 
transmission revenue requirements for 2025.  
DETAILS 
Maritime Electric is seeking approval to change a number of 
the charges payable under its OATT, including charges for 
point-to-point transmission service and network transmission 
services. A complete list of proposed changes can be found in 
the Application.  

HOW TO SEE THE APPLICATION 
The information contained in this notice is an overview only. 
A complete copy of the application, Docket UE20947, is 
available on the Commission website at www.irac.pe.ca. A 
paper copy is available by writing to Maritime Electric at the 
address below. 

HOW TO COMMENT AND ASK QUESTIONS 
The Commission invites public input on the application. 
Written comments can be sent to the address below and must 
be received by Friday, January 24, 2025. 
 
Anyone seeking further information may submit written 
questions to Maritime Electric at the address below by Friday, 
December 20, 2024. Maritime Electric must respond to all 
written questions by Wednesday, January 15, 2025.   All 
questions and comments will be made public and posted on 
the Commission website. 
 
Anyone wishing to intervene in the application may apply to 
the Commission for intervener status as per the Commission’s 
Rules of Practice and Procedure. Written requests for 
intervener status must be received by 4:00pm on Friday, 
December 20, 2024. 
 
If the Commission determines a public hearing is necessary, 
a Notice of Hearing will be published. Otherwise, the 
Commission will issue an Order on the application which will 
be posted on the Commission website at 
www.irac.pe.ca/electric. 
 
FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Michelle Francis, CPA, CA 
Vice-President, Finance &  
Chief Financial Officer 
Maritime Electric Company, Limited 
P.O. Box 1328 
Charlottetown, PE  C1A 7N2 
Tel: (902)-629-3756 
Email: francismc@maritimeelectric.com 
 
WRITTEN COMMENTS CAN BE SENT TO: 
Cheryl Mosher, CPA, CA 
Senior Financial Advisor  
P.O. Box 577,  
Charlottetown, PE  C1A 7L1   
Email: electricityinquiries@irac.pe.ca 
 
Dated November 30, 2024 
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